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Mr. Dennis Bevington MP Northwest Territories:

Mr. Chair, the minister knows full well that the Auditor General showed that the department had 
committed to reviewing the community eligibility status for these communities on an annual basis, but 
it has not completed annual reviews. These communities remain unsatisfied.

Why has the minister's government not completed these reviews?

Hon. Bernard Valcourt (Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development, CPC):

Mr. Chair, as we have already indicated, the department will complete the first phase of a detailed 
review of all isolated northern communities to better understand the challenges they face due to 
isolation in accessing perishable nutritious food in the final half of 2015.

Remote communities in the three territories and seven provinces were examined, including their year-
round access to approximately 30 supply centres, and recommendations on community eligibility will 
be developed.


